Mission LIC Regular Meeting

March 18, 2013

Members Present: Donnie Headbird Sr., Karyn Wind, Leonard ‘Jess’ Headbird,
Kimberly A. Needham, Bev Beaulieu

Guest: Curtis Brown Sr.- Sports & Recreation, Monica Brown- Youth Division

Meeting called to Order at 6:16 PM

New Business:

Curtis informed us about the Sports & Recreation Department and Youth Division. They would like to
have office space at our center and have vartous activities for the youth. We informed them of the
Language class on Mondays and Tuesdays and also the Drum on Thursday. We said that they could
utifize the center at any other time for youth activities.

Curtis informed us about Little League and Tee Ball this summer, also softball for kids 14 and younger.
Monica will bring the information to the next meeting.

We will start planning events with Monica and Curtis for the children. We will check to see about
possibly the use of the Episcopal Camp for a week long Cultural Camp this summer.

Monica and Curtis will be attending all future meetings of Mission LIC.

We will be holding an Easter gathering for the kids at the Center on Saturday, March 30" 1-4.
Old Business:

We would like to do fundraisers to have monies to do all the activities for our Elders and Children.
We are requesting to hold Bingo’s to raise funds.

Our Elders Feast will be held on Saturday March 23" flyers have been posted and Monica said she
would transport elders; she will post her number on face book.



Progress of the Mission road construction: They are about 99% complete and if everything goes to plan
the construction should begin possibly late July. There will be retainer walls in the areas of concern
because of the proximity of the road to the homes in those areas. We had asked if we would be able to
go through the road construction or around Pennington to get to town, Art Chase of Tribal Roads will get
the answer for us so that we may pass it on to the community members.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:05PM



